
 

Baby alliance: helping daddy get a rich mommy chapter 327 
 
 
“Whose mansion is this? It’s located in such a remote area! The owner even built a playground for the 
kids,” Selena asked casually. “Don’t you know this is Mr. Hades’ mansion?” The driver also gave her a 
similarly casual reply. 
 
“That’s Hades’ mansion?” She stared at the mansion and the playground in it in awe before she was hit 
with a realization. “Stop the car!” The driver hit the brakes hard. “What’s the matter, Miss Yard?” 
 
“Turn around. Let’s check out the mansion.” Hesitating, the driver reminded, “Miss Yard, Mr. Hades’ 
orders are that we can only spend two hours outside the house. We already lost a lot of time due to the 
detour, so—” 
 
“I’m only taking a quick peek. It won’t take long.” The driver thus relented, turning the car back to the 
mansion. With how remote and unassuming the mansion looked, it certainly was Hades’ style. After 
Selena got out of the car, she headed for the entrance of the mansion. 
 
There was a truck in front of the mansion, while a lot of stuff was lying around on the ground. The doors 
were open, while the workers were all busy with their tasks, so nobody was there to stop Selena from 
entering the mansion. She never knew Hades built a mansion for himself so close from the castle, so it 
took her by surprise. 
 
Soon, she noticed that the mansion was lavishly decorated as if a wedding was to be held there. Her 
heart skipped a beat. Might Hades be thinking of holding a wedding with me? 
 
Her doubts persisted as she continued to walk inside. Then, she heard a child’s laughter from the 
playground. If Hades was indeed planning to host the wedding in the mansion, the playground must’ve 
been built for Juniper, as he loved Juniper enough to do just that. However, she wondered who could be 
in there since Juniper was still hospitalized. 
 
With that in mind, Selena headed toward the playground, only to see Jameson shrieking on the 
swingboat. She thought she was dreaming when she first saw him, so she rubbed her eyes just to make 
sure that they weren’t playing tricks on her. When the swingboat stopped, Jameson got off it while 
yelling, “Miss Yard! Gosh, am I mistaking someone as you? It really is you! Hahaha, is this a dream?” 
 
When he was finally in front of her, she lifted him in her arms to caress his chubby face. It wasn’t until 
then that she was certain she wasn’t dreaming. “Jamie, why are you here?” Tears rolled down her 
cheeks as she asked, “Do you know how long it has been since your father and I have been looking for 
you?” 
 
Selena was holding Jameson a little too tight, so he had to clear his throat. “Miss Yard, you’re choking 
me!” 
 
It wasn’t until then that she let go of him and gave him a kiss on his cheek. “Oh, I’m sorry. I was too 
agitated.” 
 
“Miss Yard, I missed you loads! I have been ever since I ate that pudding! I’m not lying!” Jameson was 
swirling around like a top on the ground due to how elated he was. 



 
 
“I missed you, too.” 
 
At that moment, Sasha approached them with a few people behind her. Jameson hid behind Selena in 
shock as soon as he saw her. “Miss Yard, this woman is fierce! I’m scared!” 
 
“Miss Yard, please hand the child over to me.” Having spent years around Hades, Sasha recognized 
Selena at first glance. She also knew Selena was the one whom Hades would be marrying soon. 
 
Selena stood up for Jameson. “You should allow me to bring the child with me since you know who I am. 
He doesn’t belong here.” 
 
“You’ll need Mr. Hades’ permission for that. Without his permission, I will not allow anybody to take the 
child away.” 
 
“What if I insist?” 


